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Mission Statement 
As followers of Jesus 

Christ, our mission is 

to make Christian  

Disciples:  

 by using our spiritual 

 gifts; by practicing 

 the means of grace; 

 and by living our 

 faith. 

              
  

 

 

 

 

 

March at HUMC 
 

March 3, Parkway  (page 5) 

March 10, UMW Meeting (page 4) 

March6, Lenten Services  (page 3) 

March 20, Financial Peace University 

           Overview (page 8) 
 

March 24, Evergreen (page 3) 

 

 
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Lenten Sermon Series 
 

For centuries people have wondered just who this Jesus was. And yet, he himself 

told us exactly who he was over and over again. He told us in the famous “I am” 

statements we find in the Gospel of John, and this season of Lent we will exam-

ine these sayings in order to better understand this extraordinary man who gave 

his life that we might have ours. Join us during Lent as we explore the self-

portraits of Jesus that he gave us. 

  March 1 ï Jesus, the Bread of Life 

  March 8 ï Jesus, the Light of the World  

  March 15 ï Jesus, the Vine 

  March 22 ï Jesus, the Gate 

  March 29 ï Jesus, the Good Shepherd 

  April 5 ï Jesus, the Resurrection and the Light 

              
  

 

 

 

 

Worship with us 

Sundays at 10 AM 
 

Sunday School at 10:15 
 

All are Welcome!! 
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 Some Thoughts from Me ñRev. Dave 

preparing to leave them. Jesus knew their      

worries. He knew their fears. And so he looked  

at these men whom he loved so much and       

reminded them of one of life’s greatest truths, 

“Where two or three are gathered in my name, I 

am there among them.” (Matt. 18:20) 

As I remembered those words it struck me 

again—the church is not a building, no matter 

how beautiful it is. The church is not a program, 

no matter how wonderful it is. The church is a 

people gathered together to worship the One  

who gave his life for us on Calvary; and we can 

do that anywhere at any time. Whether it is the  

sanctuary, the Fellowship Hall, a picnic grove,  

or somewhere else, when we gather together to 

worship the Lord he is present in our midst. And 

that means the place where we gather becomes 

holy ground; not because it “looks churchy” but 

because Jesus’ presence makes it church. 

We have several months before us before   

we can return to the sanctuary. If all goes       

according to schedule, we’ll be back in the   

sanctuary sometime in August. But regardless   

of how long it takes, or how strange it may feel 

to worship in the same room where we enjoy 

Coffee Fellowship, we are gathering in a holy 

space—a God space—a space made holy and 

special by the presence of Jesus Christ himself.  

As we gather each Sunday may God help us 

to see and appreciate what we have—a holy 

space to gather, friends with whom to worship, 

and a God who loves us enough to be present 

with us.  

See you in church. 

        Dave  

 
 

 

I  
t’s amazing what one 

little piece of fabric can 

do, isn’t it? I was      

reminded of that just last 

week. I was getting ready 

for our Sunday service 

and realized that I 

needed a different 

colored parament 

for the altar, so I 

went around to the 

sanctuary to get what I 

needed (the closet where we store those is residing 

there for the duration of the elevator project). It has 

been two months since we have begun worshipping in 

Fellowship Hall, and so it had been some time since I 

was in the sanctuary. I want to tell you, it felt like 

coming home. I realized how much I missed it—the 

stained glass, the organ, the big altar, the look and feel, 

the smell and the sounds—I missed it all.  

It got me to thinking about our Sunday mornings 

together. What is it that really matters when we gather 

to worship? Is it the location? How about the choir? 

The sermon? The fellowship? Or maybe it is some 

combination of those. Whatever it is, it sure feels    

different these days, doesn’t it? The Fellowship Hall  

is brighter and more impersonal than the sanctuary. 

The sounds reverberate differently. There is no organ. 

And the new chairs are nice, but they aren’t the pews 

we are so used to. It is different, and we don’t always 

like different. It doesn’t “feel” like church, so is it 

church? 

     Well, according to Jesus it is. As he was preparing 

to endure his Passion and face the cross, he tried to 

help his disciples understand what was about to take 

place. Of course they were confused, worried, and  

upset. How could they continue without Jesus? How 

would they carry out their mission? How could they 

worship? After all, they didn’t have a beautiful church, 

or a fine organ, or even an outstanding choir. All they 

had was each other and Jesus—and now he was . 
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                           Friday Lenten Services 
 

Once again Hazardville United Methodist Church and the United Methodist 

Church of Enfield will be joining together to offer a series of Lenten noontime  

services. Each Friday during Lent we will gather at noon at one of our churches  

for a half hour service of reflection and celebration, in which we pray, mediate,  

and partake of the sacrament of Holy Communion.  We then retire for a light soup 

lunch and some fellowship. We hope that you will plan to attend one or all of these  

very special services.  
 

The schedule for the remaining services is  

 March 6 ï HUMC  March 20  HUMC 

 March 13  UMCE  March 27  UMCE 

      

    Easter arrives on this year on April 5. Due to our elevator construction we 

will     celebrate this great event in the Fellowship Hall. This presents us with a  

    problem. Easter attendance is usually much greater than we can accommodate 

     in the hall. For that reason, we are planning on holding two services on Easter; 

       one at 8:30 and one at 10:00. Our hope is that two services will spread out the 

             numbers while still allowing everyone to worship. The 8:30 time frame 

     will be ideal for people who have lunch plans; allowing you to enjoy

      the celebration of Easter worship while still having plenty of time to 

       get to your luncheon destination. The usual 10:00 time frame will be 

       great for people seeking a “slower” pace to their Easter morning.  

          Regardless of which service you choose, we hope you will plan on 

celebrating this greatest of days here.   

     To assist us in determining the effectiveness of this decision please take a moment to e-mail Rev. Dave 

(dwrev@yahoo.com) and let him know which service you will be attending. Please include how many people 

your decision involves. Your assistance is greatly appreciated in helping us make sure that everyone can  

celebrate this day. If you previously filled out a survey form in church you do not need to send the e-mail.  

 

Tithing Tax Returns 
April 15 is just around the corner, which means that many of us are 

already up to our receipts in tax preparation. Just a friendly reminder 

that God’s word calls us to a spirit of joyful giving, which the Bible 

calls tithing. As tax refunds roll in, please consider giving 10% off the 

top to the work of God in the church. You’ll hardly miss it, and God 

will surely bless the remaining 90%. 

mailto:dwrev@yahoo.com
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Communion Offering 
 

The communion offering for the month of March will go to support our Mission 

 Shares obligation. As members of the Hazardville United Methodist Church we are part 

of a covenant which is fundamental part of the United Methodist Church. 

The monies are paid to the New England Conference and are used to support  

Mission activities throughout New England and the world. Although this is a 

part of the annual budget, we continue to struggle as cold winters, etc. pull our 

resources in many directions. 
 

Please contribute generously to help others and to help us reach our  

 

UMW Meeting 
 

March 10, 2 PM, Yates 
 

Program:  ñWelcoming Women in all Stages of Lifeò 
 

Our March program will be held on Tuesday, March 10,  at 2:00 PM. in 

the Yates Room.  Please note that this is a daytime meeting.  Alice Allen 

will be our speaker and shall discuss “Welcoming Women in all Stages of 

Life”.  Alice always conducts great meetings with good involvement of 

everyone attending.  So please be sure to mark your calendars, and we 

hope to see you that day. 

Chair:  Linda Borio 
 

Hostesses:  Isobel Skukowski and Linda Versteeg 
 
 

     We had a great turnout on February 10 for the Annual Valentine’s Care 

Packages and cards.  At least twelve women attended, and we all gathered together so Bobbi Bragan was 

able to get a picture of us all holding the sign “We are United Methodist Women huddling to intercept  

human trafficking”  Pastor Dave was kind enough to take the picture so that Bobbi was included in the  

picture as well.  I’ll post the picture on the church’s bulletin board.   We were able to mail out five  

college care packages and  two military care packages.  Also mailed 24 Valentine Cards to those who find 

it difficult to navigate the winter weather to church.   

     Many, many thanks to those who contributed goodies, and especially those who contributed cash to-

wards the cost of mailing these items.  Very much appreciated! 
 

     The Program Booklets for 2015 are all done, with grateful thanks to Rita Skizewski!  As always, she 

did  an excellent job.  Folks at the February meeting were able to pick up their booklets.  The booklets will 

be on display in Fellowship Hall for the next few Sundays.  All church women are invited to pick up a 

booklet; all church women are invited to all programs. 

United Methodist Womenñ Linda Borio 
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               Nursing Home Outreach Opportunities 
 

        

           In March we have two opportunities to be worship with those residing in  

    nursing homes.  On Tuesday, March 3, we will gather at Parkway Nursing 

    Home at 10:30 AM for a time of worship with the residents.  Then on Tuesday,

    March 24, we will gather at Evergreen Nursing and Rehabilitation Facility at 

    11 AM.  Both services will last approximately one half hour and include old 

    favorite hymns, prayers, scripture, a very brief message, and the sacrament of 

    Holy Communion.  We are always in need of folks to assist in the singing and 

        to just generally greet the residents who come to the service.  
 

                     Itôs fun. Itôs easy. And it really does make a difference.  

       Hope to see you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outreach and the Sunday Kids 4 Mission would like 

to thank the HUMC community for the successful 

Souper Bowl luncheon. About 60 people enjoyed the 

delicious soup provided by 8 cooks and set up by the 

youth of our church. We raised about $350.  This 

will be part of the matching Feinstein grant which 

will double the amount.  

  This was another opportunity for us to enjoy 

great food and fun together.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Troop 108 

6th Annual Pasta Supper 

March 7, 5-7 PM 

Fellowship Hall 

 
Join Troop 108 for their 6th Annual Pasta 

Supper featuring all you can eat pasta, salad, 

rolls and a dessert table.   
 

Tickets for members of HUMC cost $5.00 

and are available in Fellowship Hall. 

http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A0PDoS1QdB1PQSEAM1CjzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBpcGszamw0BHNlYwNmcC1pbWcEc2xrA2ltZw--/SIG=11vjlsjth/EXP=1327359184/**http%3a/www.marysvillefwbchurch.org/%3fp=821
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Busy 

Months  

 

 With March approaching we do think of spring 

and will be looking for signs of the new season.  We 

will also be concluding our community theme and  

discussions on modes of transportation.  

 We have yet to hear from NAEYC but we an-

ticipate news of our re-accredidation visit will come 

soon.  We’ll share the news when it is received. 

 HWG has had students from the local college 

come and do classroom observations as requirements 

for their course work.  We enjoy having these  

students join us. Listening to their thoughts on our 

program is also interesting and validates to some 

extent what we teach and how we teach at HWG. I 

have enjoyed talking with them as they share their 

thoughts on the early childhood teaching profession 

and what it is that they look forward to implement-

ing in their classrooms in the future. 

 I have been invited to serve on the ACC  

advisory board for Early Childhood Education. 

This board consists of private and public school  

administrators.  I look forward to taking part in the 

activities of this group. 

 As always we thank you for your support and 

your prayers.  
 

                         Until Next Time. . . .  

 

Here Wee Grow!ñ Phyllis Phelan 

The snow has been enjoyed by most of our young stu-

dents who love creating snowmen, snow angels, sledding, 

skiing and ice-skating on rinks made in the back yard.  

However, with those that love New England and the 

snow, we have others who look for the signs of spring  

and warm weather, signs of a robin or a blade of green 

grass showing in the yard. This would mean that spring is 

on its way. The winter has been ‘very white’ and for 

some, very long! 

 Coming soon will be the St. Jude Children’s  

Research Hospital trik-a-ton to help raise money for  

cancer research.  Last year our students collected $3600 

so we hope to collect the same this year if not more. 

 During the month of February we have had confer-

ence time for our three-year-old parents, Valentine  

parties for all ages and  curriculum, which has centered 

on our community and the people in it.  We had the 

firefighters return to talk about safety at school and in  

our homes.  The Dentist also came to visit and talked 

about good health for our teeth.  
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Elevator Update 
 

The Hazardville UMC Elevator Fund has joined an internet fund 

raising group called GoFundMe.com.  Our site is GoFundMe.com/

l39aqg. Links to this site are on Bobbi Bragan’s Facebook page or 

you may type the URL directly into your browser. Friend Bobbi on 

Facebook and share the page with your friends.  The success of this 

site is totally dependent upon how many folks can find and see the 

page. GoFundMe will not set search engine criteria for the site until 

$500.00 is donated.  Please tell everyone you can about the site.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would be happy to include your name on our 

birthday list.  Simply call the church office at  

860-749-7098 to be included. 

 

MM2(SS) Tyler Craven has, in addition to his regular duties as a nuclear ma-

chinist aboard the USS Dallas, attended and completed the Naval Submarine 

Quality Assurance Inspector A-557-0082 Program. 

 Not only completing that extra education, Tyler was awarded the  

Navy and Marine Corps Achievement Award by the Secretary of the Navy  

and the Department of the Navy for his proficient achievement in the superior 

performance of his duties while serving as a member of the Machinery  

Division. . .Petty Officer Craven consistently performed the demanding duties 

in an exemplary and highly professional manner he performed over fifty  

proficient and corrective measures including the inspection of nuclear reactor and . . .true testament of the 

effort he puts forth on a daily basis. . . Exceptional leadership, unrelenting initiative created upon himself 

and in keeping with the highest tradition of the U. S. naval service.  Congratulations, Tyler!! 

3 Sue Comparetto 

Cathy DiSalvo 

5 Dennis Babcock 

11 Lenny Chevalier 

20 Linda Chevalier 

Ann Stanzione 

24 Tom Phelan 

31 Judy Locke 
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Financial Peace University 
We all need a plan for our money. Financial Peace University 

(FPU) is that plan! HUMC is pleased to offer this outstanding and 

life-changing program beginning Friday, April 17, and continuing 

for nine sessions. FPU teaches God's ways of handling money. 

Through video teaching, class discussions and interactive small 

group activities, FPU presents biblical, practical steps to get from 

where you are to where you've dreamed you could be. This plan 

will show you how to get rid of debt, manage your money, spend 

and save wisely, and much more! 
 

        FPU classes meet for around an hour and a half each week for nine weeks. During those nine weeks, cel-

ebrated Christian Financial Counselor Dave Ramsey will cover: 

¶ Super Saving: Common Sense for Your Dollars and Cents 

¶ Relating With Money: Nerds and Free Spirits Unite! 

¶ Cash Flow Planning: The Nuts and Bolts of Budgeting 

¶ Dumping Debt: Breaking the Chains of Debt 

¶ Buyer Beware: The Power of Marketing on Your Buying Decisions 

¶ The Role of Insurance: Protecting Your Health, Family and Finances 

¶ Retirement and College Planning: Mastering the Alphabet Soup of Investing 

¶ Real Estate and Mortgages: Keeping the American Dream From Becoming a Nightmare 

¶ The Great Misunderstanding: Unleashing the Power of Generous Giving 
 

       The cost for the materials for this course is $95. There will be an overview/introduction to Financial 

Peace University on Friday, March 20, at 7 PM. During that time you will have a chance to experience a bit of 

what FPU is all about, check out the materials, and register if you so desire. For more information, contact 

Rev. Dave or Colleen (they have had their lives changed by FPU, have offered the class many times, and will 

be leading this class). 

 Preparations continue for our April Campout to Canada – the troop’s semi-annual four day “BIG” Trip. 

Scouts, Leaders, Parents, and others are busy securing their passports, completing physical exams, planning 

activities, assuring the camping gear is ready to go and getting repairs accomplished, and coordinating with a 

troop in Canada. Two days will be spent in Canada and two days in the US touring various tourist sites and 

camping in both countries. 

 Troop 108 has hosted a Webelos Den from Pack 108 in January in preparation of the Pack’s crossover 

in March.  Several scouts have brought friends to visit as a requirement for their First Class Rank Advance-

ments.  Troop 108 offers an opportunity for any young man who is at least 11 years old & completed the 5th 

grade or any Webelos 2 scout who has earned the Arrow of Light, to join or crossover into Boy Scouts. The 

troop offers monthly campouts, opportunities for community service, a week long summer camp program, high 

adventure trips, and the opportunity for a young man to grow in his own right into a responsible citizen. If you 

know of a potential scout that would like to come and visit our troop on Wednesday evenings, please have them 

contact Larry Juhasz, Scoutmaster, at cttroop108scoutmaster@gmail.com for more information.   

 Until next month Troop 108 is signaling all clear and is signing off. 

Troop 108 thanks the HUMC for its continued support of our troop! 

Troopñcontinued 

mailto:cttroop108scoutmaster@gmail.com
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T he scouts and leaders have been busy with many activities this month including campouts, community service projects, and scout meetings. 

 January’s campout was held at the Scout Hall in East Windsor, CT. Scouts 

worked on scout skills and several merit badges including Camping, Cooking, Scouting 

Heritage, Communications, and a new merit badge of Chess.   

 The troop participated in the Four Chaplain’s Mass on Sunday February 8, 

2015. This mass honors 4 US Army Chaplains who gave up their life jackets on the 

USS Dorchester during WW II, to save 4 Servicemen, after it was torpedoed by a Ger-

man U-Boat.  As the survivors looked back they saw the 4 Chaplains, arms locked, sing-

ing spiritual hymns as the ship sank and they bravely faced certain death.  The mass is 

hosted by the John Maciolek Post 154 of Enfield and includes a reading of veterans who 

passed away over the last 12 months, a 21 gun salute, the playing of taps, and prayers for all veterans who gave their lives 

in defense of our great nation. A luncheon hosted by Post 154 was held after mass where the scouts and leaders had an op-

portunity to talk with the many veterans in attendance.  And this year’s mass was attended by Lieutenant Governor Nancy 

Wyman, a strong advocate for Veterans in the state. 

 Our annual Pasta Dinner fundraiser will be held on Saturday March 7, 2015 at HUMC Fellowship Hall from 5 to 7 

PM.  Tickets will be on sale at the HUMC after Sunday Services in February.  A special ticket price of $5 will be offered to 

any HUMC Parishioner that purchases a ticket.  Pasta, Meatballs, Rolls and Butter, Salad, assorted Desserts, soda, coffee, 

and juice will be offered. Tables of 6 or more can be reserved ahead of time. We look forward to seeing everyone and shar-

ing in some Italian Delights and fellowship!  For more information you can contact me at Lobster63@cox.net SUBJECT: 

Pasta Dinner. 

 February’s campout will be held at Yawgoog Scout Reservation in Rockville, Rhode Island. The campout theme 

will be trail cooking, hiking & backpacking skills, and general scout skills necessary for Rank Advancement.  The troop 

also continues to prepare for participating in a High Adventure AFOOT/AFLOAT trip in July 2015 to Maine and this cam-

pout will give everyone a taste of what to expect in July. Scouts and Adults will back pack all their gear, tents, food, and 

other necessities into Yawgoog. Scouts will learn how to pack their backpacks “lean and mean” eliminating all unnecessary 

items and living with the minimum essentials.  

 Yawgoog is also our summer camp that we attend annual for our week long summer encampment. This will be the 

second time we will camp “off-season” at the troop’s summer camp.  It will give the scouts a different view of their be-

loved camp as it is currently shutdown and packed away for the winter months. And it is only 230 days before we will at 

Yawgoog for our annual week long summer camp adventure.  It seems that winter will never end and all the scouts (and 

leaders) long for those 80-90 degree hot & humid days of sunshine, swimming in the lake, hiking the trails, dining in the 

Metcalf Lodge, enjoying fun and fellowship with scouts from all over the Northeast --- especially with all the snow & ice 

we have seen of late!   The troop is starting to ramp up the activities to prepare for our summer camp.  Stay tuned for more 

details in future Steeple Tidings on our progress. 

 In March the troop will hold bi-annual Scout Elections to elect our next group of boy leaders for our troop.  Each 

boy leader’s term is approximately 6 months in duration and it teaches a scout about the role of being an effective leader. 

Troop 108 is a boy run troop in accordance with the principles of the Scouting Program and each boy leader plans, pre-

pares, and executes the many activities we conduct throughout the year with minimal adult assistance. I will announce the 

results of our elections in upcoming editions of the Steeple Tidings. 

 Also in March scouts will start their Candy Bar fundraiser sales for 2015.  Troop 108 scouts will be selling candy 

bars outside of local stores in Enfield, East Windsor, Somers, and Longmeadow, MA. Please help support the scouts as 

they raise money to fund their activities throughout the year. One of the 12 points of the Scout Law is that a scout is 

“Thrifty” and earns money to pay his own way. You can also stop by the Munsell Scout Lodge on Wednesday evenings to 

purchase candy too. The price remains at $1 a bar.  A great item for the Easter Baskets for the little ones (and some big 

ones too)!! 

See TroopðPage 8. 

Troop 108ñ Scott Vujs 

mailto:Lobster63@cox.net
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Isobel 

Skukowski 

749-7451 

Church 

Office 

749-7098 

Nancy 

Dyer 

763-5344 

Jane 

Clark 

749-7379 

Doris 

Mack-Perez 

745-2789 

Sandy 

Butcher 

749-0478 

Sue 

Braun 

749-2234 

Linda 

Borio 

749-6727 

Russell 

Cook 

749-9182 

Dorothy 

Prest 

749-4350 

 

Please keep the following in your prayers 
Claire Avery, Dennis Babcock, Louise Barnes, Amanda Bonaldi, Jacob Carlander, Mark Chevalier,  

Jane Clark, Berta Clawson, Shannon Curley, Mary Jane Dyer, Stella & Stanley Dynia, Alex Fisher,  

Raymond Grandon, Janice Holmes,  Molly Johnson, Zack Joseph, Susan Klecha, Robert Lareau,  

Sue Maciolek, Eloise Nenon, David Pederzani, Dot Prest, Louis Schaefer, Ralph Stanzione,  

Ron Uricchio, Ella Weisel, Millie Witkoske, Jim Young, Jon Young 
 
 

 

Pray also for these Members 
 

 Babs Baker, Redstone Rehab Facility 

135 Benton Dr, E.Longmeadow, MA  
 

                                                      Lois Osier, Blair Manor 

                                                      612 Hazard Avenue, Enfield, CT 
 
 

                                      In Christian Sympathy 
                                                     To the family of Curtis Breen who  

                                                     went home to the Lord. 
                                                                                    

     If you have a name to add or notice a name that is missing,                         

     please contact Isobel Skukowski or the church office. 

 

Rev. Dave 

749-9595 

Vernell 

Sandford 

749-6031 



11 

   
   March 2015 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

United Methodist Women  

Enfield, CT 06082  
 

The United Methodist Women are holding a spring fundraiser:  
 

Now here is what we are going to do,  

 and we hope you are in the mood.  

We are going to have a Food Sale,  

 but we donõt want any Food. 
 

No bread or buns, or luscious pies,  

 no cookies or fancy cakes.  

The food we want from you is the dough;  

 the dough that you cannot bake.  
 

The price you think your food would bring,  

 if you were asked to bake;  

You would place inside an envelope,  

 and that is what we take.  
 

Your participation in this project will be greatly appreciated.  
 

 Please bring your òdoughó to the next meeting or mail it to  

      Janette Burkhardt, 9 Boyle Drive, Enfield, CT  06082 . 

 
                                    

UMW  

DOUGH 

JAR  


